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Minutes of the Executive Meeting held at Mid Devon IBC

Monday 26 March 2018
Present
Officers and Club representatives present are shown on the attached attendance register.

Apologies
Brian Cunnold (Kingsley), Keith Griffiths (Plymouth),Trevor Knight (Mad), Chris Adams (S Hams), David Butterworth (ICL Sec), Sue Butterworth (Fix Sec), Mike Reader (Sidmouth), David Harris (Axminster), Barry Curwen (Sidmouth), Ron Cook(Match Sec), Mike Marks (Madeira), Ken Roberts (Madeira), Mike Sampson (Plymouth) and George Taylor (Safeguarding Officer)

Minutes
Minutes of the meeting held on the 29 January 2018 were approved with no matters arising. 
Officer Reports
Officer Reports were circulated prior to the meeting and copies are on file. No matters arising.
Nominations for County Officers 2018/19

The names as submitted (copy on file) were unanimously approved and will be presented to the AGM for ratification. Mike Stephens has withdrawn his name for the position of Match Secretary and this position is now vacant

Grants and Allowances

The recommendations as submitted (copy on file) were unanimously approved and will be presented to the AGM for ratification.
County Team & County Individual Competitions
The Top Club final now re-scheduled for the 22 April at Mid Devon starting at 10.00am. All other team finals will be played on the original nominated dates.

Because some players potentially may reach more than one County individual Final it may be necessary to change the day and time on when the individual Finals will take place. Finals are currently scheduled for the 7 and 8 April at Madeira.
Trophies
With the exception of the Secretary’s Cup which is awarded to the County Singles runner up all other cups and shields were accounted for.

Genral Data Protection Regulations(GDPR)

A briefing note prepared by Ken Brenchley was handed out to all attending (copy on file). This brief concentrated on many of the important points and recommendations including the need for Privacy Policy, Consents & Authorisation to use data, Annual review of data held etc. Gordon Thomas based on information he had received at a recent EIBA Board Meeting then elaborated and re-emphasised the actions which Clubs and associations will have to take.

There followed extended discussion and it was evident there is concern to ensure Clubs and Associations comply with the new regulations. Guidance is available from Steve Rodwell at the EIBA.

To comply with the new regulations it will require changes to Form 1 and the information we display on the website.

Items for AGM

In response to a question from the representative from Plymouth the Secretary advised the subject of including “B” teams in the Over 60 County Trophy will not be an item on the AGM agenda since it will require further discussion..
Any Other Business

Changes to Clause 5(g) of the Competition Rules were agreed and copy on file.
Because of major constraints the working party reviewing clause 8 of the Constitution have been given additional time and will now report their recommendations to the September 2018 Executive meeting.

The Secretary advised that a new supplier of County shirts had been approved (Cadell Sports from Swansea).

No action is likely on how we ratify membership numbers submitted by Clubs this will continue to rely on their integrity and honesty.

The outgoing manager of the Devon Colts Mike Sellick took the opportunity to thank all those who had supported him and Tracey during their tenure. He confirmed that a full program has been finalised for the 2018/19 season.

There was a minor incident when the Colts played Madeira on the 25 March 2018 which was logged by the Club. It was however recommended that the Association should introduce an Accident Book with immediate effect. This will be referred to the Safeguarding Officer for action.

Gordon Thomas summarised the findings of the EIBA road show. He advised that changes to the financing of the EIBA are being proposed which includes implementing a 3 year plan leading to a target affiliation fee of £4. The EIBA auditors had recommended £5 immediately.

A number of directors will be standing for election at this year’s AGM and he requested that the Clubs consider voting for Mike Birch to the position of Presidential Match Director.

Regional structure will remain at 18 areas however finalist from areas with only minimum entries will be required to participate in preliminary rounds at the National Finals. Such areas will be identified by the EIBA at an early stage.

The next meeting will be the AGM to be held at Madeira on the 19 April commencing 6.45pm

There being no further business the President closed the meeting at 8.05pm.
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